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RAIV PWS Workshop 

(Miami, 26-27 April 2002)

A PWS Workshop was held in conjunction with the RAIV Workshop on Hurricane Forecasting and Warning, at the RSMC Miami-Hurricane Center, Florida, from 26 to 27 April. In addition to the participants from the Hurricane Committee region, 6 participipants from Typhoon Committee region also attended both workshops.

The purpose of the workshop was to bring out the importance of proper dissemination and presentation of forecasts and warnings to the users and especially the public, the essential role of the emergency management authorities and the media in ensuring that the warnings reach the users, and the necessity for understanding the user needs and responding to those needs as well as assessment of services. It was emphasized that the end result of all the research and operational efforts in hurricane forecasting should be to provide timely and as far as possible accurate warnings and forecasts as part of an effective public weather services delivery of an NMS. 

Following a presentation on the WMO PWS Programme and its Guiding Principles by Ms H. Kootval, Chief of the Public Weather Services Division of WMO, the workshop participants benefited from the valuable experience and expertise of Mr Billy Wagner, Director of the Monro County Emergency Management, and Mr Bryan Norcross, weather presenter at a local TV channel, Mr Steve Letro, Meteorologist in charge of the NWS office in Jacksonville, Florida and Mr Steven Cooper, Chief of the Meteorological Services Division of the NWS Southern Region. Mr Frank Lepore, a public affairs officer from NHC also spoke at the workshop. As part of emphasizing the importance of partnerships with the NMS, all presenters spoke of the benefits of the close cooperation and mutual understanding and trust with the staff of the National Hurricane Center and NWS office in Miami which enabled them to keep the public properly informed and helped in making coordinated decisions during hazardous weather situations. 

Presentations were followed by discussions and questions and answers during which the participants shared their experiences on the way their own NMSs delivered public weather services. It was interesting to note that participants from the Hurricane Committee region (RAIV) and the Typhoon Committee region (RAII/V) shared some very similar problems. Issues regarding the media (both national and international), and status and visibility of NMSs were among the most repeated comments.
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